MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR THE 2014 AGM
This has been my first year as your Chairman. I have enjoyed the role very much and hope that you will re-elect me for a further year. I would like to thank all the Committee members for their hard work and support during the year.

At the 2013 AGM, we made major decisions to purchase Duplimate and Bridgemate systems. This has taken place, largely under the stewardship of Roger Sugden and has been a successful development for the club. Clearly, the initial capital outlay was large but, due to other financial measures agreed at the AGM, we have started to recover our cash position through the year. Other members are now beginning to assist in the operation of this equipment and share the load with Roger.
At the 2013 AGM, we also briefly discussed mentoring by senior players. The committee has given this further consideration during the year, without coming up with definitive plans but this will be discussed further at the forthcoming AGM.

Although our membership numbers and attendances has held up well during the year, the Committee has continued to be concerned about attracting new members, as well as retaining the existing ones, and also marketing Mayfield to the outside world. In October 2013 we held our second Open Swiss Pairs event which ran smoothly and successfully despite our director, Martin Lee, being delayed in traffic and arriving at the eleventh, or even the twelfth hour! Your committee is planning to hold a third Open Swiss Pairs competition, this year, along with some other initiative on a Friday evening (details to be decided) and perhaps add a National Pairs heat to our busy schedule.
Attendance at the Pro-Am event this year was slightly increased after we decided to continue with this at the last AGM. We were, however, a bit short of “Pros.” The handicapping of the Dorothy Williamson was not liked by all and we will be looking at this, carefully, this year.

We suffered from a disciplinary incident during the year where two of our members had a disagreement and very public confrontation at the table. This was despite all earlier reminders about Best Behaviour at Bridge. The matter has been dealt with but I take the opportunity, here, to thank those members who dealt with the incident at the time and also those who gave up their valuable time to serve on Conduct and Disciplinary Committees.
Enjoy your bridge!

Adrian Patrick
